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Vassar Temple
Where You Belong
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A note to our readers:  
 

Due to publishing deadlines, some of the information 
printed in this month’s bulletin may be out of date.   

 
Please refer to Temple emails or the website for  

up-to-date information on events. 
 

A TASTE OF VASSAR TEMPLE
(formerly the Movable Feast)

June 13-14
July 11-12

Meals will range from intimate adult gatherings
to casual get-togethers appropriate for families.

Watch for your invitation in early May
and join us for this popular event!

A Taste of Vassar Temple Event Update
 
    A Taste of Vassar Temple (originally scheduled for June 13-
14 and July 11-12):  the June date has been cancelled.  We are 
keeping the July date on the calendar at this time and hope to 
add a second date in August if possible. Whenever it happens, a 
perfect opportunity to be together after a long hiatus! 

Study Groups at Vassar Temple
 
    “Torah Study”, which examines passages from the week’s torah 
portion or haftorah, will be led by the Temple’s Rabbi Renni S. Alt-
man, D.D., 9-10am every Saturday except May 23.

    “The Talmud: Modern Ideas from an Ancient Text”, a monthly 
class taught by Senior Scholar Rabbi Paul Golomb, will be held 
Thursday May 21 from noon to 1:30.  Please call to confirm date.

    All are welcome to come and join in all the classes--no previous 
training required! No charge to attend. Depending on the situation, 
classes may be conducted virtually. Contact the temple for updated 
information at 845-454-2570 or office@vassartemple.org
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    Under the best of 
circumstances, writing 
a bulletin column that 
will feel relevant when 
it is read a month later 
is a challenge.   Writ-
ing on April 1, 2020 
for the May 2020 
bulletin is unusually 

challenging.  Our world is changing so 
fast and there are so many unknowns, 
so I fear that anything I write will be 
irrelevant thirty days from now.   

    An article in today’s (April 1) New 
York Times about the impact of the coro-
navirus in New York reminded me of 
just how dramatically life has changed 
since March 1:
--Thirty-one days after the region re-
corded its first case … the number of 
confirmed cases of the virus will shoot 
past 100,000 when today’s figures are 
released.

--Deaths attributable to the virus, which 
have been climbing by an average of 
30 percent each day for the past week, 
stood at 1,866 in the region on Tuesday 
night …  and are set to pass 2,000 today.

    The month began with cautions about 
large gatherings, then transitioned to 
New York State on “pause;” social 
distancing has entered our lexicon and 
we sign off on calls and emails with 

“stay safe and healthy.”  CDC guidelines 
change continually as they learn more about 
COVID-19 each day; first we are told not 
to wear masks to save them for the sick and 
then the possibility emerges that everyone 
should wear masks because significant num-
bers of people with COVID-19 don’t exhibit 
symptoms at all.    

    It is simply impossible to predict what 
our lives will be like when you read this 
bulletin. I would like to think that by May 
1 we will have begun to take baby steps 
towards resuming normal lives, but I don’t 
think we will be there yet.  I do hope and 
pray that New York will have passed the 
apex, that the incidents of the virus and the 
deaths will have begun to diminish.  Even as 
I pray for that, I know that other states will 
only be climbing towards that apex and that 
our country will be far from safe.  I hope 
and pray that enough masks, ventilators and 
testing kits will have been manufactured 
and distributed under federal authority so 
that they will get to the places where they 
are most needed.   I hope and pray that the 
checks from the relief package will have 
reached households that are so desperately in 
need of funds, that unemployment payments 
will be sent out and that Congress will have 
passed additional aid packages. 

    As I write this column, our beloved con-
gregation has thus far been spared from this 
disease.  I pray with all my heart that this 
continues and that our friends and loved ones 

are also safe.  Even as the numbers 
of cases of COVID-19 in Dutchess 
County have remained relatively low 
thus far, it is hard to imagine that we 
could escape unscathed either from 
the illness itself or from its aftermath.  
There will be tremendous economic 
challenges ahead for all of us.   

    The one thing I do know for certain 
is that we, Vassar Temple, will be there 
for another – whether or not we can be 
in close physical proximity.  We will 
support and comfort one another, we 
will find strength through prayer and 
our community, we will find ways to 
help those in need, and we will man-
age through this crisis and the difficult 
times ahead -- together. 

    I look out my windows and see the 
crocuses blooming, the daffodils about 
to burst forth.  Spring is in the air; 
with spring, comes hope for a brighter 
tomorrow.  May I not face the same 
dilemma writing for the June Bulletin.   
Stay safe and healthy.  

Rabbi Renni Altman

From the Rabbi’s Desk

         The Corona virus, 
our unseen enemy, could 
not stop Vassar Temple 
from enjoying and shar-
ing Shabbat services.  
The answer to social 
distancing, which put an 
abrupt stop to Shabbat 
Services, was livestream-
ing our services on 

YouTube.   With Rabbi Altman and a 
number of congregants, Cantor Gold-
mann, and the technical support of Brett 
Colbert and David Lampel, services 
proceeded smoothly.  
    With the double click of our beloved 
icon on YouTube under Vassar Temple, 
we were streaming out to our congre-

gants and others who enjoyed Shabbat services 
from the safety of their homes.  
    We’re Jews, in-Jew-nuity is our thing 
(I should trade mark that!).  Rabbi and the 
Livestream and Ritual committee made it hap-
pen.  I applaud Rabbi Altman for her steady 
religious leadership as we moved into the 
livestream arena.  
    Not taking away from the service or Rabbi’s 
inspiring sermons, it was the outpouring 
of comments on the right-hand side of the 
livestream on YouTube that impacted me great-
ly.  The numerous numbers of chats that flowed 
with love filled my eyes as I felt the warmth 
from everyone.  It became abundantly clear that 
all of us needed our community for support.  
    For a brief moment, I was there with all of 
you having the opportunity to experience prayer 
through the internet.  The feedback was very 
positive, with some audio adjustment recom-

mendations, livestream became the 
silver lining when we all really needed 
it most.  
    We have also been doing meetings 
via Zoom.  The format works great and 
we did learn a lot about the importance 
of making the meetings secure.   We 
also learned that facilitating these 
meetings becomes much easier after 
everyone learns more about using it.  
The Temple does have its own account 
and all meetings will be conducted this 
way until we get past this terrible virus.
    Someday we will get past this, and 
our world will slowly come back, 
though it will not be what it used to be, 
my hope is that we will be even more 
compassionate and understanding of 
the human condition.

Alan Kaflowitz

President’s Message:  YouTube Shabbat and Zoom Meetings, a silver lining in the age of Covid 19.
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May Worship Service Schedule (tentative)

Depending on the situation, these events will continue virtually.  To obtain 
the most up-to-date information regarding each service or Torah Study, 
please refer to the weekly emails.  

 1	 7:30pm		   Shabbat Service with Rabbi Altman 

 2 	 9:00am		  Torah Study
    	 10:15am		 New Paths Service 

 8	 7:30pm		  Teacher Appreciation Shabbat Service with 		
		                 Rabbi Altman & Cantor Goldmann     

 9	 9:00am		  Torah Study 

15	 7:30pm		  Shabbat Service with Rabbi Altman 

16	 9:00am		  Torah Study 
          	 10:15am		 New Paths Service

22	 7:30pm		  Shabbat Service with lay leader

23	 9:00am		  No Torah Study

28	 8:30pm		  Tikkun Leil Shavuot with Rabbi Altman (with 		
		                 Temple Beth El & Shir Chadash)
           
29	 10:00am		 Shavuot Yizkor Service with Rabbi Altman 
     	 7:30pm		  Shabbat Service with Rabbi Altman & Cantor 		
		                 Goldmann 

30	 9:00am		  Torah Study	

Scriptural Readings
May 
               9            Emor Lev. 21:1-2433;

		  Ezekiel 44:15-31

	 16	 B’har/B’chukotai Lev. 25:1-27:34;

		  Jeremiah 16:19-17:14

	 23	 B’midbar Num. 1:1-4:20;

		  Hosea 2:1-22

	 30	 Naso I: Num. 4:21-5:31;

		  Judges 12:2-12

Tikkun Leil Shavuot May 28
 
    Held on the eve before Shavuot, for Vassar Temple members, 
this has traditionally been an occasion to join with other local 
congregations, to study and spiritually prepare to receive the Torah 
the following day.  Watch for plans for this year’s Tikkun pro-
gram, or contact David Hecht at vtritchair@gmail.com for more 
information.

Shabbat Y’ladim (Children’s Sabbath)

    All children, from birth to first grade, are invited to 
bring their parents, siblings, grandparents, aunts, uncles 
and/or friends to the Temple on Sat. May 16 from 10:30-
11am, to join with Rabbi Altman and our music teacher, 
Olivia DiIorio, for a Shabbat celebration.  Rabbi Alt-
man’s stuffed bear friends Kachol v’Lavan will be there 
to take part in the singing, stories and marching with the 
Torah.  After this brief, child friendly Shabbat service, we 
will celebrate with yummy challah and juice!  Tell your 
friends and neighbors--this event is free and open to the 
whole community.  If public health concerns preclude 
us from gathering at the temple on that date, we will try 
to celebrate Shabbat Y’Ladim together on Zoom.  Watch 
for any updates!  For questions about this program and to 
RSVP, please contact rabbi@vassartemple.org.

Thank You Vassar Temple!
 
    Thanks for your Purim pasta, which was dropped off at the 
Morse School food pantry right after the holiday.  Thanks to 
all who donated food, hygiene items and cleaning supplies for 
local refugee families.  Thanks to all who donated a record 
amount to our annual Wind Chill Fund drive to aid Hudson 
River Housing. The timing was serendipitous and helped 
the homeless to be able to “shelter in place,” both safely and 
comfortably. Although we had to delay our Refugee Shabbat 
program and film showing, all items donated were delivered 
to the refugees, and additionally, all nonperishable food in the 
Can Jam Bin was delivered to a local family shelter prior to the 
Temple being “locked down.”   
 
Thanks to all who made financial donations to assist the most 
vulnerable, and those in economic jeopardy, during the pan-
demic. And finally, with great appreciation, thanks to our Vas-
sar Temple members, along with our partners at the MHIA, for 
fulfilling our commitment to make sure our hungry neighbors 
are fed at Lunch Box throughout the public health crisis.
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Publisher:	            		        Marianne Abrams
Editor:			       		     Jo Schaffel 
Technical support & understudy:	                Bob Abrams

Articles for the June 2020 Bulletin must be submitted by 
May1 sent via email to publicity@vassartemple.org.  The 
editors reserve the right to edit articles for style, accuracy 
and length.

				  

Bimah Flowers Donations

Anyone who wishes to honor the memory of a loved one or to commemo-
rate a special occasion can do so by sponsoring the sanctuary flowers with 
a donation to the Vassar Temple Sisterhood Bimah Flower Fund.  The 
donation to the Fund is $55.  Just call the Vassar Temple Office at
845-454-2570.  

Condolences 
To:
Shira Teich and family on the loss of 
Rabbi Robert Rozenberg, Shira’s father 

The family of our cherished member, 
Lila Matlin, mother of Barbara Aronson, 
Elizabeth Schwartz and Susan Piccone 

Linda Cantor and family on the loss of 
Gertrude Silverman, Linda’s mother

 Help with Civic Engagement and Social Action!
 
    The Vassar Temple Social Action Committee has a new name: 
the Vassar Temple Social Justice Committee. It is active on many 
fronts, and we can take on almost anything new--our only limit is 
people power--so please let us know your suggestions!

   Our committee has two arms to help manage all the projects.  
The Civic Engagement arm is led by Howard Susser, and deals 
with advocating for social justice issues and legislation on the lo-
cal, state and national levels. One area of civic engagement we›re 
currently involved in is refugee and immigrants’ rights, and ac-
tivities relating to this issue are overseen by Perla Kaufman. The 
second arm of the committee is led by Marian Schwartz, and is 
mostly engaged in meeting the social and economic justice needs 
of the local community. Under this arm, we have special projects, 
in addition to these on-going ones: service to the homeless co-
ordinated by Judy Harkavy, monthly participation at Lunch Box 
(our local “soup kitchen») coordinated by Paul Ciminello, and 
Can Jam (our ongoing food collection for area pantries) coordi-
nated by Joel Kelson & family. We also collect funds for many 
worthwhile causes in the Temple tzedakah boxes. Suggestions for 
recipients always welcome! 

    In addition to our Temple committee work, we are affiliated 
with the Jewish Social Action Coalition, a network of local 
synagogues and Jewish clubs.  Ron Rosen and Perla are our 
representatives to the Coalition (more are welcome!), and one of 
the primary beneficiaries of the Coalition’s good works is Morse 
Elementary School, where there is always a need for tutors and 
library aides. If you are interested in helping with any of these 
projects, or if you’d like to suggest new ones, please contact  
socialaction@vassartemple.org.  We’d love to hear from you! 

Lunch Box Program Update
 

    Vassar Temple and the Mid-Hudson Islamic Association 
continue to provide assistance to the Lunch Box through these 
trying times, but our approach has changed.  VT/MHIA is no 
longer cooking the meal at the Lunch Box, opting instead to 
purchase food from a local restaurant.  In addition, the Lunch 
Box no longer serves the meal inside; meals are distributed from 
tables outside of the building.  Contributions of fruit for May are 
appreciated and can be brought to my house prior to Sunday, May 
3. Please call my cellphone (914-475-4208) or email me (Paul@
ecopkny.com) for details and directions.

Paul Ciminello

Religious School Update
 
    As soon as the public schools closed, so, too, did the Seth A. Er-
lebacher Religious School.  The Judaica teachers sent home packets 
with workbooks for the students to keep up and Hebrew teachers 
have been meeting with the older kids online.  We already had the 
digital version of the Hebrew program that we use so it was easy to 
switch over.  We had a Zoom virtual pre-Passover program for all 
religious school families with Morah Olivia, our music teacher, and 
me.  It was great to see everyone!    We will figure out the rest of the 
year as we are notified if and when we can resume school in person.

Rabbi Renni Altman

GOT SCRIP?
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YAHRZEITS
MAY 8
Claire Troeger Moselle
Dan L. Golomb
Sarah Chernack
Nathan Lescher
Ivan Mark Wittels
Walter Kallman
Samuel Blaine
Toby U. Cederbaum
Ida Albinder
Edna Gibell
Eva Revitz
Ruth Myer
Helen Danilin Klein
Louis Lipp
Eugene Jacobs
Mary Kovacs
Paul Reznikoff
Gayle Margolin
Manuel Darwin
Martin Frankel
Samuel Cederbaum
David Lawrence Wolfson

MAY 15
Betty Fein
Jack Rubinstein
Victor Collen
Leo Tauber
Charlotte Miller
Kurt Lemberger
Bernard “Paul” Buchalter
Bernice D. Rabin
Josephine Lion Kahn
Joseph Markoe
Marjorie F. Katz
Nathan Landau
Samuel Sigalow
Charlotte Cohen
Charles Kagan
Henry Feder
Hyman Hoffman

MAY 22
Abraham J. Salit
Bernard Rheingold
Eugenia Pearlstein
Louis Diamond
David M. Horn
Royden Parke
Hyman Fink
Selma Friedman Satz
Rose S. Podell
Bernard Lesk
Eloise Ross
Norman Prisansky
Ruth Browner
Ellen Rosenfeld
Harold Jacobs
Mary B. Sparks
Martin Cohen
Ken Richter
Martin Gally
Iris Krause
Miriam Niesen

	 William Barbash
	 Carol Strauss
	 Susan & Hal Lesser
	 Marge & Art Groten
	 Debbie & Ari Katz
	 Francine Kallman
	 Sandra Mamis
	 Anne & Gregory Mittelmann
	 CAPS, Eastern CT State University
	 Jim & Tenley O’Shaughnesy
	 Harvey Myman
	 Robert Fersh & Sharon Markus
	 Gail D’Alessio & Val Carlisle
	 Edward & Jeanne Glick
	 Peter Rosenberg
	 Thomas & Vicki Rosen
	 Edward & Vivian Garber
	 Judy & Bob Creedon
	 Fritzy & Jack Goodman
	 Harriet Fein
 Gertrude Silverman	  

Dr. Lawrence & Joan Cohen
	 Sandra Mamis
	 Muriel Lampell
	 Elizabeth & Wally Schwartz
	 Kathy & Kent Mardon
	 Gail D’Alessio & Val Carlisle
	 Sandra & Jerry Goldberg
	 Edward & Vivian Garber
	 Harriet Fein
	 Judy & Bob Creedon
Anne & Philip Lacher	 Maury Lacher
Evelyn Partridge	 Richard Partridge
Harvey Kaflowitz	           Roslyn Kaflowitz
Max Michael Simons, MD	  
                                               Fritzy & Jack Goodman
Hon. Joseph A. Gellert	 Arthur Gellert
Joanne Rein	                    Harriet Fein
Margery Katz	                    Harriet Fein
Mildred Gould	                    Harriet Fein
Nathan Turk & Martin Turk 
     	     	              Steven & Shelley Turk
Philip Mardon, MD 
   	                               Kathy & Kent Mardon
Rabbi Robert Rozenberg	  
                                    Gail D’Alessio & Val Carlisle

MUSIC FUND
In Memory of:  
Lila Matlin	  James Robinowitz
Allen Fink	 Susan Fink
Gertrude Silverman	 Susan Fink

LUNCH BOX FUND
In Memory of:
Lila Matlin                Eileen & Donald Cupertino

LIPSCHUTZ SCHOLARS FUND
In Memory of:
Lila Matlin	               Barbara Honor
	                            Elaine Lipschutz
Allen Fink	 Elaine Lipschutz

TZEDEKAH FUND
In Memory of: 
Allen Fink                 Judy Harkavy & Stan Israel
	                                 Linda Cantor
Lila Matlin	      Susan Weinstein-Winter 	
		           & Harland Winter
	                                 Linda Cantor

ADULT EDUCATION FUND
In Memory of:     
Gertrude Silverman	  
	                   Marian & Ralph Schwartz

ANDREW ERDREICH YOUTH  
EDUCATION FUND
In memory of:  
Lila Matlin	   Jane & Richard Taffet

SISTERHOOD GENERAL FUND
In memory of:  
Lila Matlin	     The Capeloto Family

RELIGIOUS ACTION CENTER	
In honor of:  
Rabbi Altman	   The Ciminello Family

TREES IN ISRAEL:
In memory of:
Mary Zammiello	         James Robinowitz

MAY 1
Paul Plansky
Suzanne Hecht
Clara Levy Ribbi
Shirley Ruth Karnes
Reuben Lewis
Bessie Goldman Lass
Anna Dreishpoon
Frances R. Finnerman
Abraham Tavass
Dr. Wolfgang U. Weigert
Jacob Ettenson
Faye Prisansky Kaufman
Edward Moffit
Irving D. Kraut
Shirley Kornhauser
Stanley Shapiro
Naomi Berkowitz
Judith Schneider

RABBI’S FUND
In Memory of:	
Gertrude Silverman	                Jonah Ritter
Allen Fink	                                 Jonah Ritter
Rabbi Robert Rozenberg 
		                 Jonah Ritter
Joseph Levinson	                Jonah Ritter
Jean Ciminello	                Jonah Ritter
Richard Fein	                Jonah Ritter
Toby Solomon	                Jonah Ritter
Lila Matlin	            Muriel Lampell
	                                 Jonah Ritter
SUSTAINING FUND  
In Memory of:
Louis Rosen	 Ron & Marilyn Rosen
Allen Fink	 Susan & David Hecht
	                Doris & Bob Haas           

Carol, Simon,       
	                & Rebecca Strauss
	                Marge & Art Groten
	                Debbie & Ari Katz

           Gail D’Alessio & Val  Carlisle
	                Edward & Jeanne Glick
	                Judy & Bob Creedon
Lila Matlin                Susan & David Hecht
	 Lauren & Gary Cohen
	 Leona & Arthur Weinfeld
	 Gwen & Aaron Stone
	 Linda Moehringer
	 Richard Weiner
	 Barbara Havenick
	 Harvey & Gail Sax
	 Diane Vickers
	 Debra Katz & Family
	 Frank & Abram Seaman-Balaro
	 Judy & Michael Adler
	 Sara Adler & Eliot Abbott
	 Georgene Dreishpoon
	 Adria & Bob Rasken
	 Irma Jacobs
	 Morton A. Alterman
	 Julius Levine
	 Doi Cohen
	 Maria Seis Dedos
	 Kathy & Kent Mardon
	 Richard & Marsha Lowry

Contributions

MAY 29
Else Willner
Joseph H. Goodman
Franklin H. Littell
Annie Givner
Goldie Simon
Therese Lehman
Stuart Chertock
Alvin Kaskowitz
James Burns
Eugene Seigel
Louella Cutler
Bessie T. Mock
Samuel Lampell
Rachel Diamond
Regina Mendel
Daniel S. Schwartz
Susan Barbash
Seymour Bersak
Margaret “Honey” Sylvester
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